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May 8, 2025 

 
Waylon Wright, Executive Director 

Lake Cumberland Area Development District Inc 

2384 Lakeway Dr. 

Russell Springs, KY 42642 

 

Re: Indirect Cost Rate Certificate 

 

Waylon Wright: 

 

With this letter, the Interior Business Center (IBC), on behalf of the Economic Development Administration 

(EDA), a component of the Department of Commerce and your cognizant agency, acknowledges receipt of 

your Certificate of Indirect Costs for FY 2026 dated May 6, 2025. As a unit of state or local government 

that receives less than $35 million in annual cumulative direct Federal funding, you are not required to 

submit an indirect cost rate proposal to EDA and, consequently, EDA will not review your submission at 

this time. For more information on this requirement, see 2 C.F.R. part 200, App. VII §D.1.c. 

 

Your organization is required to develop an indirect cost rate proposal or cost allocation plan in accordance 

with 2 C.F.R. part 200 and retain it with related supporting documentation for audit. For more information 

on this requirement, see 2 C.F.R. part 200, App. VII §D.1.c. and 2 C.F.R. §200.334. EDA reserves the right 

to review this or future indirect cost rate proposals at a later time to ensure conformity with the requirements 

of 2 C.F.R. part 200. Typically, EDA will exercise this right if there is a relevant audit finding, a concern 

is raised by another government agency concerning a particular indirect cost rate, and/or if EDA finds an 

anomaly in an indirect cost rate proposal. In such circumstances EDA may review such an indirect cost rate 

proposal itself or through another Federal agency. 

 

IBC is a shared service provider operating under the Department of the Interior.  EDA has entered into an 

agreement with IBC to review and process Certificates of Indirect Costs on their behalf.  EDA remains your 

cognizant agency and this letter, although issued from IBC, is EDA’s acknowledgment of receipt. 

 

Please contact IBC if you have any questions or concerns.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Craig A. Wills 

Indirect Cost & Contract Audit Division Chief 

 

Enclosure:  Certificate of Indirect Costs 
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